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May	5,	2019	•	“The	Spiritual	Prac9ce	of	Fas9ng”	•	Rev.	Duffy	Peet
Religious	tradi.ons	throughout	the	ages	have	encouraged	their	adherents	to	
engage	in	spiritual	prac.ces.	The	spiritual	prac.ce	of	fas.ng	is	common	to	many	
tradi.ons	around	the	world.	With	the	Muslim	holiday	of	Ramadan	beginning	at	
sundown	today,	this	seems	to	be	an	appropriate	.me	to	consider	fas.ng	as	a	
spiritual	prac.ce.	
May	12,	2019	•	“Mama's	Day”	•	Lay	Presenters:	Jamie	Arndt,	Serena	Rundberg,	
Tonya	Stevens
Mother's	Day,	one	of	the	biggest	commercial	holidays	in	the	United	States,	oBen	
reinforces	tradi.onal	ideas	of	family	and	motherhood	that	narrowly	define	one	
way	to	be	a	family.	But	mamahood	is	not	one	size	fits	all.		We	will	hear	from	
three	women	from	our	fellowship	about	their	experiences	with	their	families,	
and	celebrate	the	contribu.ons	of	the	many	mamas	around	us.
May	19,	2019	•	“Building	Religious	Community”	•	Rev.	Duffy	Peet
Having	recently	renovated	our	building	many	of	us	have	a	sense	of	what	it	takes	
to	build	a	physical	structure.	There	aren’t	any	blocks,	boards,	braces,	nails	or	
screws	used	when	building	a	religious	community	however.	So	what	does	it	take	
to	put	and	hold	a	religious	community	together?
May	26,	2019	•	“Joe	Medicine	Crow:	Warrior,	Historian,	Ac9vist”	•	Lay	
Presenters:	Sandra	Oldendorf,	Bruce	Swarny
In	honor	of	Memorial	Day,	we	will	celebrate	the	life	of	Joe	Medicine	Crow,	a	
veteran	of	WWII.	For	his	heroic	acts	during	the	war,	he	earned	a	Bronze	Star.	He	
received	the	Presiden.al	Medal	of	Freedom	in	2008.	But	as	a	historian	and	
anthropologist,	he	said	about	war:	“No	one	wins.	Both	sides	lose.”	The	worst	
enemies	are	ourselves”.	His	work	later	in	life	supports	our	6th	principle:	“The	
goal	of	world	community	with	peace,	liberty,	and	jus.ce	for	all."
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Upcoming Events
4/1 Talking	with	Neighbors:	Art	&	

Religion
4/4 Memorial	Service	for	Judy	Marr
4/5 Event	Auc.on
4/5 World	Affairs	Discussion	Group
4/7 Support	Group	for	Caregivers
4/8 Men’s	Group
4/12 2nd	Sunday	Offering	to	support

UUFB	representa.ves	at	GA
4/12 The	White	Fragility/Rela.ons

Issues	Disscusion	Group
4/12 World	Affairs	Discussion	Group
4/15 Women’s	Group
4/17 “Two	Rivers”	Movie	Showing
4/18 Spring	Cleaning
4/19 Food	Bank	Sunday
4/19 Annual	Mee.ng
4/23 Fork	&	Spoon
4/26 Glass	Recycling
4/26 World	Affairs	Discussion	Group
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Minister 

Musings
~ Rev. Duffy Peet
minister@uufbozeman.org

This	month	the	members	of	UUFB	will	have	the	opportunity	to	prac.ce	one	por.on	of	our	FiBh	Principle,	
the	por.on	which	speaks	of	the	use	of	the	democra.c	process	within	our	congrega.ons	and	in	society	at	large.	
ABer	the	service	on	May	19	we	will	hold	the	second	Annual	Mee.ng	of	this	year.	The	UUFB	Bylaws	state:	
“Annual	Mee.ngs	shall	be	held	to	adopt	the	annual	budget,	usually	in	January,	and	to	elect	the	Board	of	
Directors,	usually	in	May.”	This	mee.ng	will	determine	those	who	will	carry	on	the	work	of	the	Board	in	the	
coming	year.	There	may	be	other	items	of	importance	and	interest	on	the	agenda	as	well	but	selec.ng	the	new	
Board	members	is	the	top	priority.	

In	order	to	do	any	official	business	at	this	mee.ng	a	quorum	of	the	membership	will	either	need	to	be	in	
aiendance	or	have	signed	a	proxy	so	someone	present	can	represent	them.	As	I	am	sure	many	of	you	have	
no.ced,	our	membership	con.nues	to	grow.	And	that	growth	means	that	the	number	of	people	needed	to	reach	
a	quorum	grows	with	it.	At	our	Annual	Mee.ng	in	January	the	quorum	was	72	and	it	will	likely	be	slightly	higher	
for	this	mee.ng.	I	want	to	encourage	all	of	you	to	either	aiend	or	sign	a	proxy	so	we	can	do	the	very	important	
work	that	is	on	the	agenda	for	this	mee.ng—selec.ng	new	Board	members.	

There	is	another	annual	mee.ng	occurring	in	late	June	that	I	know	at	least	a	few	members,	friends	and	
staff	of	UUFB	will	be	aiending.	From	June	19-23	the	General	Assembly	(GA)	of	the	Unitarian	Universalist	
Associa.on	will	be	occurring	in	Spokane,	WA.	Spokane	is	probably	as	close	as	GA	will	ever	get	to	Bozeman,	a	
mere	5	hour	and	40-minute	drive	from	here.	While	UUFB	Annual	Mee.ngs	typically	draw	fewer	than	100	
people,	GA	draws	1,000,	2,000,	or	more	UU’s	from	across	the	country	as	well	as	from	other	countries.	I	will	be	
going	and	I	look	forward	to	seeing	Fellowship	members,	friends	and	staff	among	the	throngs	of	UU’s	who	will	be	
there	with	us.	If	you	are	thinking	about	aiending	or	just	have	ques.ons	about	GA,	let	me	know.	I	would	be	
happy	to	either	talk	to	you	about	what	I	have	experienced	and	learned	about	GA	or	to	recommend	others	in	the	
Fellowship	who	have	been	to	previous	GA’s.	No	two	are	alike	and	everyone	has	so	many	events	and	ac.vi.es	
that	it	is	impossible	to	aiend	everything	that	a	person	might	be	interested	in.

This	year	UUFB	is	hoping	to	view	some	of	the	“live-streamed”	events	at	GA	in	our	new	home.	If	you	can’t	
make	it	to	the	church	for	any	of	these	“showings”	you	can	watch	a	number	of	GA	events	on	your	computer	by	
opening	links	on	the	UUA	website	via	your	computer	or	smartphone.	And	if	you	can’t	go	to	Spokane	but	want	to	
par.cipate	in	as	much	of	GA	as	possible	you	can	register	as	an	off-site	par.cipant	which	will	give	you	access	to	a	
majority	of	the	scheduled	events.

Annual	Mee.ngs,	whether	of	our	Fellowship	or	of	our	na.onal	body,	the	UUA,	are	opportuni.es	for	us	to	
engage	in	listening,	learning,	and	sharing	the	experience	of	community	building.	It	is	my	hope	that	those	of	you	
who	are	currently	unsure	about	aiending	one	or	both	of	these	Annual	Mee.ngs	will	decide	to	par.cipate	as	you	
are	able.	Your	par.cipa.on,	both	in	our	Fellowship	and	in	the	larger	UU	movement,	makes	a	posi.ve	difference	
in	the	communi.es	we	are	a	part	of.
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Newsflash!	We	are	s.ll	in	need	of	Nursery	Volunteers.	This	
opportunity	is	a	fun	“one	and	done”	chance	to	interact	with	the	
sweet	babies	and	toddlers	who	have	been	showing	up	at	our	
Nursery.	Please	check	your	calendars	to	see	what	Sunday	you	
are	available	to	sign	up	for	a	slot.	The	RE	and	Nursery	calendars	
are	now	posted	in	the	Social	Hall.

There	are	only	four	more	weeks	of	explora.ons	with	the	Faithful	Journeys	curriculum	in	RE	class.	On	the	last	
Sunday	of	May	we	will	have	an	in-class	celebra.on	to	mark	the	comple.on	of	our	journey	of	discovery	this	
spring.		Weather	permiqng,	we	plan	to	go	outdoors	for	a	picnic	snack.	On	the	second	Sunday	in	June	we	will	
begin	our	summer	RE	program.

I	hope	you	will	join	us	for	our	annual	Flower	Service	on	June	2nd.	This	event	is	a	wonderful	mul.genera.onal	
affair	that	celebrates	Norbert	Capek	and	the	ritual	of	the	Flower	Communion	he	created.

Marie	Lynn,	cre@uutozeman.org

Religious Exploration    

Corner

Adult Religious 
Exploration

Spiritual	Pluralism	Project	Groups
Our	Fellowship	currently	has	three	Spiritual	Pluralism	
groups.	Each	group	usually	has	a	chalice	ligh=ng,	a	=me	
for	check-in,	a	covenant	for	how	they	will	be	together,	
and	=me	for	sharing	on	a	topic	or	theme.	The	exis=ng	
groups	are:	

UU	Buddhist	Group	-	The	Buddhist	Study	Group	explores	
prac.ces	such	as	medita.on	and	spiritual	development.	
The	next	mee.ng	will	be	held	Tuesday,	May	7th	
4:30-6:00	p.m.	in	the	UUFB	large	classroom.	For	more	
informa.on,	please	contact	Warren	Knipfer	
(rwkbozeman@gmail.com).

UU	Humanist	Group	-	The	UU	Humanist	Group	explores	
Humanism	and	its	role	in	Unitarian	Universalism.	The	
next	mee.ng	will	be	held	Monday,	May	13th	6:30-8:00	
p.m.	at	the	large	conference	table	at	UUFB.	For	more	
informa.on,	please	contact	Sara	Williams	
(sawilliams6@gmail.com).

UU	Mys9cism	Group	-	The	UU	Mys.cism	Group	explores	
various	strands	of	mys.cism	within	UUism,	world	
religions,	and	other	sources.	For	more	informa.on	
contact	Sherrill	Dolezilek	(frameitmt@aol.com)	or	
Elizabeth	Rose	(erose@montanadsl.net).

The	QACC	Box	
is	for	you!

Do	you	have	Ques.ons,	
Apprecia.ons,	Comments,	or	

Concerns	(QACCs)?	The	Commiiee	
on	Ministry	(COM)	welcomes	it	all!	
Submit	your	QACCS!	Look	for	the	
box	with	the	duck	on	the	table	in	
the	social	hall.	The	COM	reviews	
submissions	at	our	monthly	

mee.ngs.	



May 2019

UUFB News

U U	U U	

Page		4	of	12

Board Report ~ Tonya Stevens, UUFB Board President
   stevens_tonya@msn.com

Governance	and	Leadership	
UUFB	is	heading	into	the	end	of	the	Program	Year	for	2018-2019,	with	the	Annual	May	Mee.ng	(Semi-Annual	
Mee.ng?)	fast	approaching	on	May	19th.	Our	new	Governance	and	Leadership	Commiiee	has	been	working	
diligently	to	help	the	Board	come	up	with	new	candidates	for	various	opening	posi.ons	to	be	voted	on	by	the	
congrega.on	at	the	May	mee.ng.	In	addi.on	to	nomina.ng	Board	candidates,	the	Governance	and	Leadership	
Commiiee	is	also	helping	fill	a	shared	posi.on	for	UUFB	Volunteer	Coordinator	for	Family	Promise	and	is	looking	
for	members	for	our	recently	formed	Personnel	Commiiee.	ABer	these	challenging	start-up	tasks,	we	hope	the	
Governance	and	Leadership	Commiiee	members	can	take	a	breather,	then	begin	work	on	helping	the	Board	
with	leadership	training,	star.ng	at	our	Board	Retreat	in	June.	

Rev.	Duffy	and	Board	President	Tonya	Stevens	con.nue	to	benefit	from	every-other-Wednesday	evening	Zoom	
calls	with	leaders	of	other	congrega.ons	of	the	Pacific	Northwest.	In	addi.on,	re.red	Rev.	Mary	Wellemeyer		
(she	visited	us	last	year	and	gave	a	service)	has	set	up	a	Zoom	call	for	Board	presidents	of	all	Montana	UU	
congrega.ons	to	come	together	on	April	30.	These	Zoom	calls	(which	are	video	conference	calls)	emphasize	our	
interconnectedness	with	UUs	throughout	the	region.	They	may	well	be	the	springboard	to	regional	social	jus.ce	
ac.on.

Program	Council	April	14th
The	Program	Council	is	made	up	of	the	chairs	or	representa.ves	of	all	UUFB	standing	commiiees	
(uutozeman.org/members-friends/commiiees)	plus	representa.ves	of	some	of	the	task	forces	as	well.	At	the	
last	Program	Council	mee.ng,	the	Commiiee	on	Ministry	(COM)	took	the	lead	in	educa.ng	us	about	the	
changes	we	are	undergoing	as	a	growing	congrega.on.	They	propose	to	visit	each	commiiee	separately	in	the	
next	months	for	discussion	about	this	issue	as	a	first	step	towards	helping	us	all	“switch	gears”	mentally	from	
belonging	to	a	Family-sized	congrega.on	to	becoming	a	Pastoral-sized	congrega.on.	For	the	many	other	
members	and	friends	who	are	not	part	of	a	regular	commiiee,	the	COM	is	working	on	hos.ng	other	venues	
through	which	the	congrega.on	can	engage	in	healthy	discussions	about	who	we	are	now	and	who	we	would	
like	to	be	in	our	new	size.	COM	will	con.nue	to	lead	discussions	at	the	next	several	Program	Council	mee.ngs.	

UU	General	Assembly	2019	in	Spokane	June	19-23
Have	you	registered	for	aiending	GA	this	year?	The	Board	highly	encourages	any	interested	person	to	aiend	this	
nearby	GA	in	Spokane.	Aiendees	worship,	witness,	learn,	connect,	and	make	policy	for	the	Associa.on	through	
the	democra.c	process.	Anyone	may	aiend.	Early	registra.on	for	GA	ends	May	1.	There	are	reduced	rates	(less	
than	half)	for	those	aiending	only	part	of	the	conference.	Please	follow	this	link	to	learn	more:	2019	UU	General	
Assembly	(www.uua.org/ga).

Our	Sunday	Services	Commiiee	is	looking	into	having	the	General	Assembly	Sunday	Service	of	June	23rd	live	
streamed	to	UUFB.	The	Board	is	also	inves.ga.ng	having	other	sessions	of	the	General	Assembly	available	for	
view	here	during	the	conference	June	19-23.	

https://uufbozeman.org/members-friends/committees/
https://www.uua.org/ga
https://www.uua.org/ga


May 2019

UUFB News

U U	U U	

Page		5	of	12

Two	Services	Task	Force	–	April	9th
We	had	the	first	mee.ng	of	this	group	on	April	9,	it	is	comprised	of	Angie	Howlei	and	Jack	Day	from	LRE	
commiiee,	Robyn	Lauster	from	Hospitality	and	Membership,	Sandra	Oldendorf	from	the	Sunday	Services		
commiiee,	Tonya	Stevens	from	the	Board,	Dave	Rockafellow	from	Commiiee	on	Ministry,	and	Duffy	Peet,	
Minister.	Ini.ally	this	task	force	will	try	to	determine	what	the	.pping	factors	will	be	for	UUFB	holding	two	
weekly	services.	We	will	consider	these	factors	and	more:	number	of	people	in	the	sanctuary?	In	the	parking	lot?	
Or	changing	characteris.cs	of	the	congrega.on?	Then	the	group	will	iden.fy	what	the	second	service	will	look	
like:	would	it	be	the	same	service	back	to	back	with	the	first	on	Sunday?	Would	it	be	the	same	later	in	the	
aBernoon	or	evening?	Should	it	be	a	different	service	en.rely?	How	will	this	affect	all	the	commiiees	who	help	
with	services?	We	will	be	doing	outreach	to	the	congrega.on	in	the	next	year	to	hear	all	opinions.	

Interior	Design	Working	Group
Member	Barbara	Turner-Lantz,	in	her	capacity	as	a	cabinet	maker	and	installer,	has	been	helping	review	the	
long-ago-created	plans	for	cabinets	to	line	the	UUFB	back	hallways.	The	Capital	Campaign	budget	will	be	used	to	
buy	and	install	cabinetry	some.me	this	summer.	

AV	installa9on
We	received	an	es.mate	from	Poindexter’s	and	voted	to	accept	that	bid.	We	can	begin	Phase	I	of	AV	installa.on.	
Once	the	final	cabinetry	price	has	been	determined,	the	Board	will	know	what	we	can	spend	on	the	rest	of	the	
equipment	we	have	on	our	wish	list,	including	hearing	assis.ve	devices,	speakers	in	the	Social	Hall,	and	a	
headset	microphone.	

Board Report continued…

Remembering
Judy Marr

At	3:00	p.m.	on	Saturday,	May	4,	there	will	be	a	
service	of	celebra.on	of	Judy	Marr’s	life.	Judy	was	
an	ac.ve	member	of	our	Fellowship	even	during	
much	of	the	.me	she	was	in	hospice	care.	ABer	
the	service	there	will	be	.me	for	sharing	stories	
and	food	with	one	another.	Please	bring	a	finger	
food	to	share.
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Talking	with	Neighbors	-	May	1
How	does	religion	intersect	with	other	areas	of	human	
endeavor	and	inquiry?	Each	month	this	year,	we	will	be	
joined	by	a	faculty	member	from	MSU.	Together,	panelists	
will	examine	the	intersec.on	of	our	religions	with	the	fields	of	study	
represented	by	these	scholars.	Join	us	Wednesday,	May	1,	at	Resurrec.on	
Parish	(1725	S.	11th	Ave)	from	12	to	1	p.m.	Sara	Mast,	Assistant	Professor	of	
Drawing	and	Pain.ng,	will	speak	on	art	and	religion.	Bring	a	sack	lunch,	if	you	
would	like.	 ~

Support	Group	for	Caregivers	-	May	7
The	next	Support	Group	for	Caregivers	mee.ng	will	be	held	in	the	
UUFB	large	classroom	on	Tuesday,	May	7	at	2:00	p.m.	If	you	have	
ques.ons,	contact	Jennifer	Haukebo	(frozenthumb.89@gmail.com).

Join	us	aBer	service	for	
appe.zers,	drinks,	and	a	
wonderful	array	of	items	to	
choose	from	on	May	5th!		
Please	allow	the	set	up	crew	
15	minutes	aBer	service,	to	
get	everything	together	
before	signing	up	for	events.	
Just	like	last	year,	we	will	
have	check	out	cards	at	each	
table	to	allow	you	to	write	
down	the	events	you	signed	
up	for.	Take	these	completed	
cards	to	the	cashiers.	Thank	
you	for	your	support.	If	you	
have	ques.ons,	please	
contact	Janet	Lewis	
(jananddan345@gmail.com).

Upcoming	Events

~
Men’s	Group	-	May	8
Men’s	Group	will	meet	May	8	at	the	Fellowship	Hall,	6:30	
p.m.	Aiendees	need	to	bring	an	appe.zer,	side	dish,	
dessert,	and/or	something	to	drink.	All	UUFB	men	are	
invited	and	encouraged	to	join	the	group.	You	can	count	
on	good	food,	good	conversa.on,	and	great	camaraderie.	Please	no.fy	Jack	Day	
at	jhoodday@gmail.com,	if	you	plan	to	aiend.

~
2nd	Sunday	Offering	-	Dona9ons	for	UU	General	
Assembly	Travel	-	May	12
The	Social	Jus.ce	Ac.on	Commiiee	has	specified	that	on	
Sunday,	May	12,	the	offering	will	support	travel	costs	for	

those	represen.ng	UUFB	at	the	UU	General	Assembly	in	June.	Please	make	any	
checks	out	to	UUFB,	and	write	“GA”	in	the	memo	line.

~
White	Fragility/Racial	Issues	Discussion	Group	-	May	12
The	White	Fragility/Racial	Issues	Discussion	Group	will	meet	Sunday,	May	12th,	11:30-12:45	
aBer	service	in	the	UUFB	Sanctuary	(we	will	pull	some	chairs	into	a	circle).	Our	discussion	will	
focus	on	the	book	"So	You	Want	to	Talk	About	Race?"	by	Ijeoma	Oluo,	Chapters	12-17,	pages	
162-238.	Topics	included	will	be:	What	are	micro-aggressions?...	Why	are	our	students	so	
angry?...	What	is	the	model	minority	myth?...	But	what	if	I	hate	Al	Sharpton?...	I	just	got	called	racist,	what	do	I	
do	now?...	Talking	is	great,	but	what	else	can	I	do?	Join	us	as	you	are	interested	and	able!	Please	come	even	if	
you	were	not	able	to	aiend	previous	sessions.	Ques.ons?	Contact	Ita	Killeen	ikilleen@bridgergeoplan.com.
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Women’s	Group	-	May	15
All	women	in	the	Fellowship	are	invited	to	the	May	Women’s	Group	to	be	held	on	
Wednesday,	May	15th	at	6:00	p.m.	in	the	Social	Hall.	As	a	par.cipant	please	bring	a	hot	

dish,	side	dish,	salad,	dessert	or	bread.	Tea	and	juice	will	be	provided.	Addi.onal	beverages	are	welcome.	ABer	
dinner	the	discussion	topic	will	be:	“Does	cultural	confusion	about	touch	contribute	to	an	increasing	sense	of	
isola.on?”	If	for	some	reason	you	cannot	bring	a	dish	to	the	potluck,	please	come	anyway.	Your	presence	is	
what’s	important.	The	group	provides	a	fine	opportunity	to	get	to	know	other	women	in	the	Fellowship.	For	more	
informa.on	contact	Jorie	Hanson	at	joriejune@gmail.com.

~
“TWO	RIVERS”	movie	showing	-	May	17
On	Friday,	May	17,	at	7:00	p.m.	the	UUFB	Social	Jus.ce	and	
Ac.on	Commiiee	will	show	the	documentary	film,	“TWO	
RIVERS”	in	the	sanctuary.	This	film	shows	what	can	happen	when	
people	come	together	to	consider	injus.ce,	past	and	present.

“TWO	RIVERS”	documents	a	true	story	of	a	Na.ve	American	
Reconcilia.on	group	that	began	in	a	couple’s	home	in	Northern	
Washington	State.	Within	five	years	many	more	had	joined,	and	
together	they	launched	social	and	poli.cal	reconcilia.on	ini.a.ves	that	changed	their	community,	and	race	
rela.ons	across	the	Northwest.	This	documentary	shows	how	people	from	different	worlds	have	created	
profound,	las.ng	friendships,	because	they	were	willing	to	adopt	an	open	aqtude,	experiment	with	new	ways	of	
connec.ng,	and	learn	to	speak,	listen	and	act	from	their	hearts.

~
Spring	Cleaning	-	May	18
We	will	be	doing	our	spring	cleaning	at	UUFB	on	Saturday	morning	May	18,	beginning	at	9	
a.m.	We’ll	work	on	the	kitchen,	get	the	marks	off	the	walls,	dust	and	polish	and	do	
whatever	else	is	needed	to	keep	the	place	sparkling.	This	is	definitely	a	“many	hands	

make	light	work”	project,	so	please	plan	to	come	and	help.	We’ll	talk	about	cleaning	tools	we’ll	need	as	the	date	
gets	closer.	If	you	have	ques.ons,	please	contact	Carolyn	Boyd	(boyd.berg@msn.com).

~
Food	Bank	Sunday	-	May	19
Non-perishable	food	dona.ons	and	toiletries	for	the	Galla.n	Valley	Food	Bank	will	be	
collected	at	the	UUFB	service	on	May	19.	For	more	informa.on	about	dona.ng	to	the	Food	
Bank,	please	contact	Norm	Eggert	(jandneggert@gmail.com).

Upcoming	Events
con=nued…
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Annual	Mee9ng	-	May	19	(end	of	program	year)
The	UUFB	May	Annual	Mee.ng	will	be	held		May	19,	2019,	aBer	the	service,	at	11:30	
a.m.	Snacks	will	be	provided.	There	will	be	a	member	vote	to	accept	the	candidates	
nominated	for	the	open	posi.ons	on	the	Board	of	Directors.	There	will	be	a	Board	
informa.on	update	and	a	short	presenta.on	from	the	Communica.ons	Commiiee.

~
Fork	&	Spoon	Volunteers	Needed	-	May	23
We	need	3-4	volunteers	from	UUFB	for	dinner	service	on	May	23	at	Fork	and	Spoon,	4:30-7:30	
p.m.	If	you	can	volunteer,	please	sign	up	on	the	volunteer	board.	For	more	informa.on,	please	
contact	Randy	Babbii	(wrbabbii@gmail.com).

~
Glass	Recycling	-	May	26
On	the	4th	Sunday	of	each	month,	UUFB	has	a	glass	recycling	service	for	our	members.	Please	
bring	your	RINSED	glass	containers	(with	or	without	caps)	on	each	4th	Sunday.	There	will	be	a	
vehicle	in	the	parking	lot	aBer	the	service	with	a	sign	and	someone	to	help	you.	Please	bring	an	
appropriate	dona9on	to	cover	the	cost:	$7	per	50	lb	and	$0.10	for	each	pound	over	50.	Make	an	

es.mate	of	what	you	think	it	will	cost.	This	is	part	of	our	effort	to	lessen	our	footprint	on	the	planet.	If	you	have	
ques.ons,	please	contact	Robyn	Lauster	(robynkcl@gmail.com).

World	Affairs	Discussion	Group	
May	5,	12,	&	26

The	adult	discussion	group	on	world	affairs	will	be	held	aBer	
service	May	5,	12,	&	26th	in	the	large	classroom	from	11:30	a.m.	
to	1:00	p.m.	The	Great	Decisions	program	is	offered	by	the	Foreign	
Policy	Associa.on	(FPA).	Come	join	the	discussion!	Contact	Neil	
Schwarzwalder	(neil.nas@ai.net)	for	more	informa.on.

Upcoming	Events
con=nued…

The	UUFB	Board	encourages	you	to	aOend	so	that	we	may	reach	the	required	quorum	for	vo=ng.	Friends	of	UUFB	
are	welcome	to	aiend,	although	only	Members	may	vote.	If	you	cannot	aiend	the	mee.ng,	please	fill	out	the	
proxy	and	give	it	to	another	member	who	will	be	present.
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New	Member	Directories	Available!
The	Hospitality/Membership	Commiiee	has	completed	our	annual	Keeping	in	Touch	
project	in	which	we	try	to	verify	all	the	contact	informa.on	in	our	UUFB	Directory.	
These	updated	Directories	are	now	available.	If	you	email	our	Office	Administrator	
Christy	(admin@uutozeman.org)	she	will	send	you	one	which	you	may	print	at	
home	or	leave	on	your	desk	top.	There	are	also	printed	copies	of	the	updated	
Directory	on	the	cadenza	in	the	social	hall.	Contribu.ons	for	prin.ng	are	appreciated	but	not	required.	

The	Directory	contains	contact	informa.on	for	all	of	the	Members	and	Friends	of	UUFB.	Visitors	whose	
names	are	not	included	may	ask	for	inclusion	by	contac.ng	Christy.	

Christy	con.nues	to	update	the	Directory	whenever	she	receives	new	contact	informa.on,	so	it	changes	
quickly.	You	may	contact	her	at	any	.me	to	receive	the	latest	version.	Also,	please	let	her	know	about	any	
changes	in	your	contact	info.	

Carolyn	Boyd	for	the	Hospitality/Membership	Commiiee	

Mountain	Shadow	at	Lodge	Grass	is	
holding	its	4th	Annual	Community	Clean-
Up	on	May	10th	&	11th,	and	they	will	
welcome	any	help	we	can	give.	They’ll	
start	at	9	a.m.	both	days	and	end	around	
3:30.	Gloves,	trash	bags,	and	water	will	be	
provided.	A	community	meal	will	be	
shared	with	all	the	works	at	3:30	each	
day.	They	need	most	rakes	and	gas	weed	
eaters.	Also	gloves,	trash	pokers,	trash	
bags,	sunblock,	weed	killer,	shovels,	etc.	
Remember	to	bring	snacks	to	get	yourself	
and	others	through	the	day.	Dona.ons	of	
hamburgers,	hot	dogs,	brats	and/or	buns	
for	the	shared	meal	will	also	be	gratefully	
received.	This	clean-up	is	the	next	step	in	
bringing	Lodge	Grass	to	being	the	vibrant	
center	of	a	community	where	families	
want	to	live	and	raise	kids.	For	more	info,	
call	Megkian	Doyle	(Mountain	Shadow)	
406-209-019,	or	Kiiy	Donich	579-9577	
(kdonich@gmail.com).

Lodge	Grass	Annual	Community	Clean-Up	
May	10	&	11
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UU	General	Assembly	in	Spokane,	WA,	June	19-23
“General	Assembly”	is	the	annual	mee.ng	of	our	Unitarian	Universalist	Associa.on.	Aiendees	worship,	witness,	
learn,	connect,	and	make	policy	for	the	Associa.on	through	the	democra.c	process.	Anyone	may	aiend;	
congrega.ons	must	cer.fy	annually	to	send	vo.ng	delegates.	It	will	be	in	Spokane,	Washington,	this	year,	mostly	
at	the	Conven.on	Center.	

“The	Power	of	We”
What	do	we	want	Unitarian	Universalism	to	be?		This	is	a	.me	when	we	are	asking	big	ques.ons	in	our	faith,	and	
GA	2019	will	be	focused	on	digging	into	those	ques.ons	together.	It	is	a	cri.cal	chance	for	congrega.onal	leaders	
and	passionate	UUs	to	set	new	goals	for	our	religious	community.	

This	year’s	theme	is	about	collec.ve	power,	“The	Power	of	We,”	as	well	as	the	possibility,	the	purpose,	the	
struggle,	and	the	joy	of	what	it	means	to	be	together	in	faithful	community.	The	an.dote	to	a	.me	of	dangerous	
dehumaniza.on	is	a	love	that	connects	us	to	our	deeper	humanity.	

Registra9on	and	Housing	
GA	Registra.on	and	the	GA	Housing	Reserva.on	System	is	available	at	www.uua.org/ga	

Spokane:	Spokane	is	located	in	Washington	about	19	miles	from	the	Idaho	border	on	Interstate	I-90.	It	is	415	
miles	from	Bozeman,	about	a	6-hour	drive.	

Excellent	Programming:	GA	will	offer	more	than	100	programming	selec.ons	over	the	course	of	five	days.	This	
year,	in	addi.on	to	Theme-Based	Programming,	the	schedule	will	feature	Role-Based	Track	Programming,	
including	.me	for	discussion	among	aiendees,	sharing	inspiring	models	and	stories,	and	concrete	sugges.ons	for	
how	to	further	the	work	or	"take	it	home."	More	programming	details	are	available	at	www.uua.org/ga

Financial	Aid	Available:	The	UUA	is	commiied	to	the	goal	of	making	GA	accessible	to	as	many	aiendees	as	
possible.	Go	to	www.uua.org/ga	in	the	month	of	March	to	learn	about	scholarships	to	support	delegates	and	
volunteer	opportuni.es	(work	in	exchange	for	registra.on).

http://www.uua.org/ga
http://www.uua.org/ga
http://www.uua.org/ga
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“Three	things	cannot	be	long	hidden:	the	sun,	the	moon,	
and	the	truth.”	—aiributed	to	the	Buddha

I	call	the	tall	bush	on	my	back	pa.o	“Burning	Bush”	
because	in	autumn	its	leaves	are	a	fiery	red.	All	winter	
long	I	overlooked	three	uninhabited	nests	inside	of	it.	For	
months	and	months	I	could	have	perceived—but	didn’t—
what	was	in	plain	sight.

I	was	delighted	to	finally	see	them	today,	but	not	surprised.	In	the	summer,	I	enjoy	watching	birds	fly	into	
and	out	of	the	leafy-branchy	mass,	catching	glimpses	of	them	hopping	from	ground	to	woody	perch	and	
back	again.

I’m	curious—and	a	bit	embarrassed—that	I	hadn’t	no.ced	the	nests	un.l	now,	spring.me,	when	the	
branches	are	about	to	burst	forth	with	green.

I	called	my	partner	over	to	point	out	the	carefully	craBed	twigs,	each	a	purposeful	home,	one	with	a	bright	
green	strip	of	discarded	plas.c	cording	as	decora.on.	He,	too,	is	delighted.	He,	too,	had	not	no.ced	them.

What	else	is	there	in	this	world	that	my	hustling	and	bustling	have	barred	me	from	sensing	and	seeing?	
What	else	has	my	oblivion—self-induced	or	socially-constructed—hindered	me	from	perceiving?

My	guess	is	that	it	is	not	only	delights,	such	as	these	nests	but	violence,	too,	that’s	within	percep.on’s	
range,	if	only	I	gave	it	my	true	aien.on.	Acts	of	exclusion,	discrimina.on,	and	the	impacts	of	systemic	
oppression	are	all	there,	right	before	me.	I	don’t	always	perceive	them—I	have	been	taught	to	not	see	
them—but	they	are	there,	nevertheless.

What	else	have	I	missed	as	I	move	through	this	world?	How	might	I	wipe	the	dust	clouding	my	vision	and	
be	available	to	reality	as	it	is?

About	the	Author	Karen	G.	Johnston
Karen	G.	Johnston	is	the	seiled	minister	at	The	Unitarian	Society	in	East	Brunswick,	NJ.	
Before	becoming	a	minister,	she	spent	20+	years	as	a	clinical	social	worker.	Buddhist	
medita.on	and	a	befriending	death	prac.ces	sustain	her,	as	does	her	deligh}ul	dog,	Vera,	
and	a	blessed	abundance	of	other	beings	in	her	life.

Invi9ng	Our	True	Inten9on
from	uua.org	•	by	Karen	G.	Johnson
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2018-2019	Board	Members
•	President:	Tonya	Stevens
•	Vice	President:	Currently	Open
•	Past	President:	Dick	Young
•	Secretary:	Janet	Lewis
•	Treasurer:	Bruce	DePriester,	Interim
•	Member-at-Large:	Deanna	Dean
•	Member-at-Large:	Lee	McGill

Commikees/Task	Force	Leaders/Contacts
•	Adult	Religious	Explora.on:	Neil	Schwarzwalder,	Contact
•	Building	&	Grounds	Commiiee:	Carolyn	Boyd,	Contact
•	Building	Use	Commiiee:	Open
•	Caregivers	Support	Group:	Jennifer	Haukebo,	Contact
•	Caring	Commiiee,	Meals,	Rides:	Open
•	Commiiee	on	Ministry:	Elizabeth	Rose,	Contact
•	Communica.ons	Commiiee:	Peg	Wherry,	Convener
•	Fork	&	Spoon:	Randy	Babbii,	Chair
•	Fundraising:	Janet	Lewis,	Contact
•	Environmental	Interest	Group:	Ita	Killeen,	Chair
•	Family	Promise	Task	Force:	Tonya	Stevens,	Chair
•	Finance	Commiiee:	Bruce	DePriester,	Chair
•	Food	Bank:	Norm	Eggert,	Contact
•	Governance:	Pam	Poon,	Contact
•	Historian:	Susan	Backer,	Chair
•	Hospitality/Membership:	Carolyn	Boyd,	Contact
•	Interior	Design:	Diane	Knipfer	&	Jan	Young,	Contacts
•	Kitchen/Bath	Supplier:	Suzy	Sterling,	Contact
•	Librarian:	Jeanne	Moe,	Contact
•	Lifespan	Religious	Explora.on:	Jack	Day	&	Ita	Killeen,	Chairs
•	Men’s	Group:	Jack	Day,	Contact
•	Our	Whole	Lives	Interfaith	Commiiee:	Laura	Mentch,	Chair
•	Personnel	Commiiee:	Open
•	Program	Council:	Dick	Young,	Chair
•	Safety	Task	Force	Commiiee:	Marie	Lynn,	Contact
•	Social	Ac.vi.es:	Bonnie	Andes,	Chair
•	Social	Jus.ce/Ac.on	Commiiee:	Jesse	Eide,	Chair
•	Sunday	Services	Commiiee:	Jan	Young,	Chair	

Spiritual	Pluralism	Group	Leaders
•	UU	Buddhist	Group:	Warren	Knipfer,	Contact
•	UU	Humanist	Group:	Sara	Williams,	Contact
•	UU	Mys.cism	Group:	Sherrill	Dolezilek	&	Elizabeth	Rose,	
				Contacts

UUFB	Online
The	UUFB	maintains	several	online	resources.	An	email	
list	has	been	established	in	order	to	communicate	
announcements	and	events	of	interest	to	the	UUFB.	To	
make	an	announcement	to	the	group,	please	send	an	
email	to:	uut@yahoogroups.com	(you	must	be	
subscribed	to	the	list	in	order	to	send	mail	to	the	list).	
Mail	sent	to	this	address	will	be	delivered	to	all	members	
of	the	list,	and	will	also	be	archived.	This	is	not	an	
appropriate	forum	for	poli.cal	commentary	or	jokes,	so	
please	use	discre.on	when	sending	email	to	this	address.
	
Email	the	following:
To	Subscribe:	uut-subscribe@yahoogroups.com
To	Unsubscribe:	uut-unsubscribe@yahoogroups.com
Email	address:	admin@uutozeman.org

In	addi.on	to	the	email	group,	you	can	sign	up	to	receive	
our	weekly	emails	with	announcements	about	upcoming	
services	and	UUFB	related	events	by	visi.ng	our	website	
at	uutozeman.org	and	filling	out	the	subscrip.on	form	at	
the	boiom	of	the	UUFB	Home	page.	

The	UUFB	Newsleier	is	published	monthly.	The	deadline	
to	submit	ar.cles	is	the	third	Thursday	of	the	month.	
Announcements	&	news	for	the	Sunday	Service	bulle.n	
and	Friday	e-news	are	due	in	by	9	a.m.	every	Tuesday.	
Ar.cles,	announcements	&	news	can	be	submiied	to	our	
Office	Administrator	at	admin@uutozeman.org.

Unitarian	Universalist	Fellowship	of	Bozeman
325	N.	25th	Ave.

Bozeman,	MT	59718-2688
406.586.1368

Minister:	
Rev.	Duffy	Peet	
minister@uutozeman.org
Office	Hours:
Tuesdays,	1:30-5:30	p.m.
Thursday,	9:00	a.m.-Noon
And	by	appointment

Coordinator	of	Religious	Explora9on:
Marie	Lynn
cre@uutozeman.org
Office	Hours:
Sunday:	9:30-11:30	a.m.	(UUFB	Service)
Mon.,	Fri.:	9:30-10:30	a.m.	(UUFB	Office)
Tue.,	Wed.,	Thurs.:	8:30-10:00	a.m.	(Home	Office)		

Office	Administrator:
Christy	Huddleston	
admin@uutozeman.org
Office	Hours:
Tue.	-	Fri.:	8:30	a.m.-3:45	p.m.	
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